

March and April 2023

March and April have been jammed packed with exciting things. We had the opportunity to serve in Colorado, Idaho, Oklahoma, Virginia, North Carolina and South Carolina through missions conferences, revivals and scheduled meetings. We had the pleasure of seeing 5 souls get saved these past two months. I also boarded a plane and got to fly for the first time in my life.

Since our last prayer letter, we were able to complete preparations and place our house up for sale. After 18 days on the market, we had an offer come in, and it was exactly what we had asked God for and more. We believe God is in the smallest of details, and He went above and beyond everything we asked concerning our home sale. We are currently waiting on the exact closing date.

Over all, we have recovered from the accident nearly a year ago now. Dawn continues to have good days and bad days, and we just press through, and God has been faithful to see us through these days. Moving around and traveling takes longer, but we get it done, and we simply cannot thank God for all He continues to do for us concerning this. As I had stated in our last letter, the affects concerning Dawn will be life long, but God is able and has been so gracious to allow us to continue the work He has for us.

We celebrated Timothy's 8th birthday in April, and in June, we have more exciting things happening. On June 3rd, I will be ordained at our home church of Bethany Baptist Church in Travelers Rest. This is also Dawn's birthday. We will say goodbye to our families who all live here and make our way to Wallace, Idaho in June as well.

In my last prayer letter I also asked that you help us pray about a place to live and meet as a church in Wallace. God made it evident that one of the places I had on my heart for the church was not the location we would be meeting at. We are still praying for God to help us secure a good place to meet as we now have a family currently attending a like faith church that is in need of a place closer to home there in the valley and is awaiting our arrival. We also need help praying about a home or a place to rent.

In closing, I would like to thank all of you for the many prayers and the financial support given to us. We are so unworthy to have so many people standing in the gap for us as we try to do God's will for our lives. As we transition to Idaho, I can't help but think of what Paul said to the Philippians in Philippians 3 verses 13 and 14, "Brethren, I count not myself to have apprehended: but this one thing I do, forgetting those things which are behind, and reaching forth unto those things which are before, I press toward the mark for the prize of the high calling of God in Christ Jesus."

Many Blessing to each of you,

Brother Ray Godfrey
Psalm 119:173, "Let thine hand help me; for I have chosen thy precepts."